
From: 
To: 
CC: 

Date: 
Subject: 

"Mochrie. Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca> 
"Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 
"City Manager's Correspondence Group - DL" 
"Singh, Sandra" <Sandra.Singh@vancouver.ca> 
"Enfeldt. Magnus" <Magnus.Enfeldt@vancouver.ca> 
1/28/2021 5:54:10 PM 
RE: Vaccination update - OTES 

Mayor and Counci l, 

Further to my last note, we have just received notice from VCH regarding a change in their plan for 
immunization cl inics at Carnegie Community Centre and the Gathering Place Community Centre due 
to the limited availability of vaccines. 

The cl inic at the Gathering Place Community Centre has been cancelled. VCH will proceed with the 
Carnegie Community Centre clinic but has restricted eligibility to specific members of the 
community: 

□ Those who are homeless 
□ Residents of shelters 
□ Resident of SROs 
□ Residents of supported housing, regardless of housing type 

Staff wonlJ be eligible at this time, nor will general community members who donlJ fit the above 
criteria. 

Per my previous note, the City is not issuing any public communications on this matter. 

Best, 
Paul 

From: Mochrie, Paul 
Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2021 3:19 PM 
To: Direct to Mayor and Council - DL 
Cc: City Manager's Correspondence Group - DL Singh, Sandra 
<sandra.singh@vancouver.ca>; Enfeldt, Magnus <magnus.enfeldt@vancouver.ca> 
Subject: Vaccination update - OTES 

Good afternoon Mayor and Council, 

Following a request from VCH late yesterday, two ACCS facilities, Carnegie Community Centre and 
Gathering Place Community Centre, will be supporting VCH in hosting COVID-19 vaccination clin ics 
tomorrow. The clinics w ill reopen on Saturday should vaccine supplies allow. These are part of the 
effort to vaccinate the priority vulnerable populations in the OTES and Downtown South. Clinics will 
be open to community members, patrons, as well as some front- line staff at these centres who 



meet eligibility requirements as set by VCH. The selection of the sites and eligibility criteria are 
determined by VCH and based on numerous risk factors including interrupting likely or existing 
COVID-19 transmission and available vaccine supply. 

Additional vaccination clinics are being planned in the OTES and Downtown South to continue these 
efforts, and the criteria will widen in the future as more vaccine becomes available. Residents and 
service providers in the OTES and Downtown South are prioritized in the first two phases of BC's 
vaccine plan, even if they aren't included in the clinics mentioned above. These are the first clinics at 
City of Vancouver facilities and are a great opportunity for us to support VCH's effort to protect our 
most vulnerable residents. 

Please note that we are deferring to VCH on any public communication related to these 
clinics. Eligible City staff are in the process of being notified this afternoon. 

Best, 
Paul 

Paul Mochrie (he/him) 
Acting City Manager 
City of Vancouver 
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 
604.873. 7666 

~TYOF 
VANCOUVER 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the Musqueam, 
Squamish, and Tsleil-Waututh peoples. 




